
 

Bowes Primary School is part of the Enfield Learning Trust.  The Enfield Learning Trust is a charitable company limited by guarantee and registered in England 
and Wales.      Registered Office: Hazelbury Primary School, Haselbury Road, Edmonton, London, N9 9 TT.      Company Number 10309116 

 

Bowes Primary School is part of the Enfield Learning Trust.  The Enfield Learning Trust is a charitable company limited by guarantee and registered in England and 
Wales.      Registered Office: Hazelbury Primary School, Haselbury Road, Edmonton, London, N9 9 TT.      Company Number 10309116 

 

Effie Demetriou - Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 

Bowes Road 
London, N11 2HL 

Tel: 020 8368 2552 
Wilmer Way 

London, N14 7HY 
Tel: 020 8211 9088 

 
 
 
 
 

Email: office@bowesprimaryelt.org 
 

 

Bowes Road, New Southgate, London, N11 2HL
Tel: 020 8368 2552

Email: office@bowesprimaryelt.org
Web: www.bowesprimaryschool.org

 
 

9th July 2021  
 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
It is with a heavy heart that I write to you today to inform you that Gulev Karayel, Deputy Headteacher will be leaving 
Bowes at the end of this academic year. Gulev has been with us at Bowes for 23 years and even went to school here 
as a child in her primary years. Bowes is a very special place to Gulev and we will miss her dearly.  
 
Gulev has been an integral part of the success of Bowes over the years and we are grateful for everything she has 
done for the children, parents and staff. Gulev has shaped the planning and delivery of endless creative opportunities 
for the children in our school, particularly in the early years. On behalf of the school, I would like to thank Gulev for 
the level of commitment and dedication she has shown to the parents, pupils and staff at Bowes. 
 
She will be embarking on a new journey in her career and establishing her own company as an educational consultant. 
I am sure you will join me in wishing Gulev the very best of luck on her new path – I am sure it will be a great success. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
Effie Demetriou  
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 


